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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

September 3, 2009
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Allen Andersen, Brett Bell, Dave Buser, Tom Davenport, Fred Garces (returning – Dan Trubovitz had replaced last year), Jeff Higginbotham, Dan Willkie
Excused: 
Peter Fong, Dan Gutowski
Absent:
AS Rep, Nick Gehler, Dane Lindsay, Kathleen Werle
Guests:  
Jim Bray, Laura Gonzales, Stephen Um
 MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1:05pm
The committee was one short of a quorum
Introductions

Call for additions to the agenda
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· June 4, 2009 – J. Bray made a correction to item #5, parking structure.

· August 13, 2009 
Without a quorum, the minutes could not be approved; tabled for the October meeting.

2) Campus Master Plan Update (B. Bell)
No updates
3) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)

The Parking Task Force includes Debra Picou, Sgt. Tony Gutierrez, Dan Gutowski, Sandi Trevisan, Stephen Um and Brett Bell.  Jim Bray or Charlotte Zolezzi attends as needed.  There are no updates at this time.
4) Cell Tower Update – Hourglass Park (B. Bell)
Verizon is still interested.  Dave Backensto is the District contact working with the City of San Diego, who is the direct contact with Verizon, to negotiate a contract.  The District would have a sub-lease with Verizon.  The campus would need to check with Dave Backensto if we chose not to enter into a contract to see whether we can refuse contract as a joint use facility.
New Business

1) No Smoking Signage (B. Bell)
B. Bell wanted to make sure that everyone on campus is on board with the campus smoking policy.  Copies of the campus signage were handed out to all present.  A dean on campus had sent an e-mail regarding one area on campus where students heavily smoke.  The dean would like to have extra signage.  D. Lindsay indicated there are additional signs to be placed in needed areas.  Additional signage will be located near the I-building.  The Government code states there is no smoking within 20 feet of entrances to buildings or rooms, exits or any operable windows.  For LEED certification the minimum is 25 feet.  The campus has changed the verbiage to read 25 feet.  L. Gonzales mentioned the signs on campus are difficult to read and suggested reversing the wording.  A. Andersen and L. Gonzales will give a suggested re-wording.  Campus signs indicating “No Smoking under Covered Areas”, do not specify no smoking within 25 feet from doors.  Contradiction of signage on campus will need to be looked at.  Miramar is not a non-smoking facility except for Hourglass Park.  Associated Students did a survey two year’s ago.  The survey results will be brought to the next meeting for further discussion.  The question was asked as to what the penalty is for individuals not following the campus smoking policy.  College Police will be asked to attend the next meeting for clarification.
2) Conversion of Green 15 Minute Drop-Off Spaces by E100 (B. Bell)

Along the bottom of the roadway on the east side of A200, there are two green, drop-off spaces that were utilized by Reprographics patrons.  Now that Repro has moved to A100, these spaces are no longer needed in the current location.  B. Bell recommended removing the two spaces and relocating one to the west side of A100, near the new Reprographics office location.  D. Buser suggested keeping the drop-off spaces on the east side of A100 but moving them farther up the road, near the walk-way that leads to the women’s restroom.  After discussion, the majority of the committee felt it best to bring both spaces over to the west side of the building.  B. Bell will take the recommendation forward to the Parking Task Force.

L. Gonzales, commented there is not enough regulation of current staff parking spaces.  It was suggested to invite Debra Picou and/or Sgt. Gutierrez to next meeting.  
3) Expansion of Maintenance Facilities (J. Bray)

J. Bray presented this as an informational item only.  There is a bond project for office space and outside space for the Maintenance/Operations department.  A programming needs plan has been completed.  The campus is being looked at to see if there is current existing space that can be utilized or if a new building will be needed.
4) Quiet room (T. Davenport)

This item was presented by the Diversity Committee in 05-06 to request dedicated space on campus for meditation, prayer, etc.  The Diversity Committee was asked to look at how many people would use the space.  J. Patacsil and the Diversity Committee are bringing the request up again and they would like to have the space included in the master plan.  To be included in the master plan the request would need to be directly related to the campus mission.  T. Davenport mentioned it could be related to Goal III, “Provide a campus, programs and co-curricular activities at San Diego Miramar College that fully meet the comprehensive needs of college students”.  T. Davenport indicated he can look at reserving space similar to reserving rooms for meetings.  The question was raised as to who would be responsible, a faculty advisor, for the students using the room.
5) Parking Structure/Police Sub-Station (B. Bell)

B. Bell presented to the committee the availability of space in the substation that Police will not use initially.  The small room has an issue with access, which would allow access to College Police areas that campus staff should not have access to.  Two ideas were presented to relocate the entry door to restrict access into College Police areas.  The suggestion to move the entry door to the outside wall is not a possible solution because the wall is a load bearing wall.   With the current entry access, College Police suggests moving SDPD reserve staff into the space since they would have a similar program.  J. Bray will discuss the option with G. Beitey.  This item was tabled for the October meeting.
6) Update on Garden (L. Gonzalez)

L. Gonzalez provided an update on the garden which is adjacent to the Café.  A task force has been assembled and they have cleared the area.  They are looking at funding and raising the area and adding fencing to keep rabbits out.  This is a temporary location since, per the master plan, a road is planned to go through the area.
7) New Mail Hours and Accessibility (S. Um)

S. Um reported he will be sending a DL indicating the standard mailroom hours are now M-F 7:30am – 10pm.  The door code will be disabled outside these hours.  As there are currently no classes on the weekend, the mailroom will not be open on weekends.  A request was made to allow access on the Saturday before the first week of classes.  S. Um indicated he will be looking at access needs for peak times of the year for possible additional hours and/or providing staffing in the mailroom.

8) Signage Consultant Chosen (J. Bray)

It was announced to the Committee that Graphic Solutions has been chosen by the District as the consultant to look at campus building, room and way finding signage.

Next Meeting:
October 1, 2009, 1pm, A201a
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